
Question on Notice 

No. 791 

Asked on 14 June 2023 

MS S BOLTON ASKED MINISTER FOR EDUCATION, MINISTER FOR INDUSTRIAL 
RELATIONS AND MINISTER FOR RACING (HON G GRACE) 

QUESTION:  

With reference to Noosa losing both its TAFE and a local University Campus and many of our 
youth relying on school-based training—  

Will the Minister advise why a much-needed expansion of the Advanced Manufacturing Unit 
for Sunshine Beach State High School has not been included in this Budget given it is critical 
for developing students, providing future educational and work opportunities and advancing 
green industries? 

ANSWER: 

In October 2022, a master planning exercise was completed at Sunshine Beach State High 
School, which considered various departmental priorities for the school.  

Master plans are high level concept documents that are used to guide development or 
expansion in schools, to most effectively utilise available space and meet the specific needs 
of the school and its community. A master plan does not constitute a funding commitment for 
any projects identified as part of this planning process. 

However, as part of this master planning exercise, an upgrade to the existing Manual Arts 
Block to create an Advanced Manufacturing Hub/Trade Training Centre with a new loading 
bay and annex, is one of the projects considered for Sunshine Beach State High School. When 
considering new infrastructure projects, such as an upgrade to the existing Manual Arts Block, 
the Department of Education works with school principals to develop its list of priorities through 
a School Strategic Infrastructure Plan (SSIP).  

SSIP proposals are required to be submitted for consideration and assessed through a 
prioritisation process to ensure the highest needs across the State are met. This process is 
used to develop the department’s short, medium and long-term investment priorities, which 
are subject to funding approval. 

Sunshine Beach State High School has identified the need for an upgrade to the existing 
Manual Arts Block as the top priority on its SSIP. Currently, the school utilises a Senior 
Workshop in the Manual Arts Block to deliver Advanced Manufacturing Unit classes, for 
example, manufacturing and engineering. 

 


